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Rijswijk, 01 September 2003

Determination of the appropriate IPC level

for groups newly introduced in the seventh edition of the IPC

The EPO was invited to make a proposal for the distribution between core and advanced level of the reformed IPC for the groups introduced in IPC7, where the statistics used for the initial distribution (also prepared by the EPO) were incomplete.

Unfortunately, our procedures used for the initial calculation could not be used for this exercise. For this reason, we have used a procedure based on EPOQUE databases. 

Due to the workload in our office, it was not possible to adapt ECLA completely to IPC7. This means that some groups of IPC 7 still do not exist in ECLA. In most cases, however, groups with similar coverage can be found.

Where ECLA groups did not exist, I have made an estimation based on other ECLA groups corresponding to the IPC 7 groups in question and on technical considerations.

In many cases, when a group with one or more dots had to go to the core level because its parent group was above 5000 PCT-minimum documents (the agreed limit for the initial statistics), I chose to move all parallel groups to the core level as well, even in places not having a general precedence rule. I hope this prevents problems with references and multiple classification.

In other cases, when the technical area seemed to be a candidate for low activity outside PCT‑minimum countries, I checked non-PCT inventories in Derwent’s WPI database. Where I could confirm that there are only a few non-PCT minimum documents, I moved some groups to the advanced level, which were initially part of the core level.

So in my list I also changed the level of a few “older” groups, i.e. groups that already existed before IPC7.

Sometimes, for simplicity in the case of longer lists of groups, I only put the indication “No change to IBIS”.

Heiko Wongel
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